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Meeting Notes

· Wildlife Habitat Certification Signage
· Signage modification turned out not to be necessary - the pink backing was just a protective coating that was easily removed.
· The proposed sites for sign placement (back side of Library Pond, pollinator garden across from PAHB, and pollinator garden at footbridge to bwtech@UMBC) will be tested for any interference with underground utility lines April 30. After that, facilities management will move forward with installation, putting the signs on posts similar to those for the "no mow zone" signs.
· The Library Pond has been recently stocked with fish and classified as a natural pond by the Maryland Department of Natural Resources. With fish comes the temptation for fishing -- making the signage even more important!

· Invasive Plants Training with Leslie Morgan
· The Library spotlight workshop series is undergoing some restructuring. Semhar Yohannes, our library contact for this, will have more information in two weeks about how to proceed with scheduling.
· Good news - Leslie is still very much on board.
· If the library workshop does not work out, we could potentially hold the workshop outdoors as a walking tour of invasives around campus or find another venue.

· Herbert Run Greenway Signage Update
· Emily conducted a walking tour with campus planner Celso Guitian and they have come up with a plan for adding signs along the current HRG trail to make it easier to follow, as well as modifying the one sign that contains a map to reflect the new route. (map attached)
· The signs for the old trail (in place during Event Center construction) will be removed and repurposed. 
· Funding for the new signs is uncertain on the moment. Emily is hoping to have more information soon.

· Keep Maryland Beautiful Grant
· Sadly, today's tree planting is canceled due to impending thunderstorms. The tree-planting is rescheduled for Friday, May 3, from 2:30 - 4:15. Let Elizabeth Eakes (eeakes1@umbc.edu) know if you plan to attend, and spread the word!
· Trees and shrubs purchased for planting include:
Cercis canadensis - Eastern Redbud
Aronia melanocarpa - Black Chokeberry
Prunus maritima - Beach Plum
Cornus florida - Flowering Dogwood
Amelanchier laevis - Allegheny Serviceberry
Viburnum dentatum - Arrowwood Viburnum
Viburnum trilobum - Cranberry Viburnum
Prunus virginiana - Chokecherry
Fothergilla major - Mountain Witchalder
Hamamelis virginiana – Witchhazel

· CERA Committee and Website 
· The newly-reconvened committee is working on a master plan for CERA, which may include expanding the trail system and adding additional points of interest along the trail, as well as replacing broken or missing sign posts for the current points of interest.
· A graduate student is helping with this work, including cataloging/mapping species present in CERA and digitizing and sorting paper documentation stored by CERA's previous point-person, Sandy Parker.
· An undergraduate is working on redesigning the CERA website. The new version is currently not accessible to the public online. Elle and Sarah will meet with Suzanne and the student to go over goals for the redesign.



Feel free to send questions my way.
Sharon Paul
spaul@umbc.edu

